
6 Commerce Drive • Danbury, CT 06810 • ph (203) 830-4000 • fax (203) 830-4010 

September 13th, 2023 

BRI # 279-SUS Hydrofleur® has an IFRA standard associated with it. 

There are restriction limits for 6-Hydroxy-2,6-dimethylheptanal in finished 
products.  

A copy of the IFRA standard is attached to this letter for your convenience. 

Additionally, US EPA has published the following Significant New Use Rule 
(SNUR) for this material 40CFR721.11568: 

The significant new use includes processing the chemical substance to a 
concentration of greater than or equal to 1.0% in the final end use formulation 
and any predictable or purposeful release of the new chemical substance, or 
any waste stream from manufacturing or processing containing the new 
chemical substance, that results in surface water concentrations exceeding 14 
ppb. In summary, the following restrictions in the United States are expected to 
be as follows: 

• Final end use formulations should be limited to less than 1%

• No releases to surface water exceeding 14 ppb.

I hope this statement is satisfactory. If you need additional information, please 
do not 
hesitate to contact me. 

Kind regards, 
John Doty 
Quality & Regulatory Coordinator 
(203) 830-4000
Jdoty@bedoukian.com
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